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VERY IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
The NZEI has advised the Outram School Board of 
Trustees that the principal and teachers at our school 
will be taking strike action from 7.00 am to 7.00 pm on 
Wednesday 15 August 2018.  
 
The Board has carefully considered the availability of 
teaching staff, and unfortunately decided that we canôt 
provide the normal teaching services during the strike.  
 
The school will need to close during this strike.  
 
Itôs important that you make alternative arrangements 
for the care of your child/children on the day of the 
strike. 
 
School buses will not be running. After School Care 
will not operate. 
 
I know that this is inconvenient for parents and 
students alike, but please be assured that student 
safety is our main concern.  
 
Thank you for your understanding. Please contact the 
Board Chair, Annette Harrex, if you have any queries 
relating to this decision.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Annette Harrex 
  
Chair Board of Trustees 
 
 

9 August 
15 August 
16 August 
24 August 
29 August 
30 August 
 
13 September 
14 September 
 
20 September 
21 September 
28 September 

Outram Speech Night 
Taieri Speech Night 
Taieri Cross Country 
FOS Quiz Night 
Y5/6 Mixed Netball Tourny 
Y7/8 Mixed Netball Tourny 
Ukelele Jam - Room 7 
Disco 
Flower Show 
Talent Quest 
School Photos 
CAPES Assemly 
Last Day Term 3 
 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

Craig Brown              021 1915319 

Katrina Robertson     486 1944 

Ash Barron               486  2335 

Amelia Rogers          021 882853 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Sonya Aitken                486 2026 
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Dear Parents  
 
TǛnǕ koutou, kia ora koutou katoa 
 
We really have had three very busy weeks to start our new term. I know a good number of our 
students have multiple events and activities on the go at the moment and understand that this can be 
demanding. The third term focus Key Competency of Managing Self is certainly being well practised 
as we prepare for, and undertake, the Term 3ôs schedule of school and inter-school events. 
 
We had a very positive and informative Year 7 and 8 Information Evening on Tuesday night for our 
Year 6 students and families. It was extra-special to have Gabby Kakahi return to talk about her Year 
7 and 8 experience at Outram and heart-warming to hear how much she values her two senior years, 
and how it set her up for success at secondary school. It is always a pleasure to hear Mrs Hunter and 
Mrs Bremner talk about the Year 7 and 8 programme. It is a diverse and challenging programme that 
prepares our seniors for high school both academically and socially. Students who complete their 
primary schooling at Outram are indeed fortunate! 
 
It was the right call to postpone our cross country on Friday. Yesterdayôs event was completed in 
much more pleasant conditions. Thank you for the excellent support; it was great to see so many 
parents, grandparents and other family members there. Thank you to our Year 7 and 8 marshals and 
also thank you to our Year 6 students who went out to run with those who needed that little bit of extra 
encouragement to complete their race. I was very impressed with the way the students competed. We 
will have a strong team for next Thursday South Taieri event. Details of this will be sent home with 
team runners tomorrow. Our 2018 winning Cross Country House will be announced at tomorrowôs 
assembly. 
 
Tonight is speech night. I look forward to hearing the junior poems and the senior speeches. Good 
luck to all those who are presenting tonight. Public speaking is always a little daunting but you are 
well prepared and I am confident you will all do well. I hope as many of you as possible are able to 
attend tonight. Speech night is a highlight of the year and always entertaining. 
 
A reminder, next Wednesday school will be closed. Our Board Chairsô announcement on this is 
reprinted in todayôs newsletter. 
 
A flyer, giving some background as to why teachers and principals are taking this industrial action on 
Wednesday, is included with this newsletter. 
 
Nga mihi nui 

 
Jeremy Marshall 

 

Welcome to Outram School 

 
This week we welcomed our latest new entrant to Room 2, Rosie, who joins big sister Polly here at 
Outram School.  We hope you enjoy your time here with us Rosie. 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 

A huge thank you to all the families who donated items for the FOS hamper raffles, we truly 
appreciate your support. 

Not long now until our FOS quiz night! As a committee we have been working hard to provide a fun, 
social evening for adults. There will be nibbles and supper provided and we have some fantastic raffle 
prizes to be won.  There is also refreshments available for purchase.   We would really appreciate it if 
you could pre-register your team so that we have an idea for catering purposes. You can either 
register via a link on our Facebook page or you can email or text Sonya Aitken on slmac@xtra.co.nz or 
0274124765.  

If you would like to go to the Quiz Night but donΩt have enough for a team, either phone Carolyn in 
the school office 4861 733 or call and see her and I will try and find a team for you. 
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ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ 9ƛƴǎǘŜƛƴέ vǳƛȊ 
 

¢ƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ƭŀǎǘ ǘŜǊƳΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ 9ƛƴǎǘŜƛƴέ vǳƛȊΦ  We 
were so impressed with how well the students learnt their general knowledge questions -  their quiz 
scores were all very impressive and we hope that all of the students improved their general 
knowledge.   Most of the sponsorship money is now in, and we are very excited to announce that 
over $5600 was raised.  As this money was raised by the students, we want to spend it on the 
students.  The Student Council is working with Mr Marshall to decide on some playground equipment 
that can be purchased with these funds.   
Special mention must go to two students for their phenomenal sponsorship results.  Reid McDonald 
raised $496 and Stella Coles raised an amazing $620!  There will be a presentation made to these 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎΦ   
The Student Council would like to thank all students and their families for their involvement in, and 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦΣ ǘƘŜ ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ 9ƛƴǎǘƛŜƴέ vǳƛȊΦ  
Thank you. 
Student Council. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

A huge thank you to BKT Tyres for the amazing supply of rugby balls & 
soccer balls.  These will be well used. 

 

 

 

LǘΩǎ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ς when we find out who at 
Outram School has amazing talent! Further details for 
students will be coming soon.  
We are currently looking for sponsorship for this event. If 
there are any local businesses that would be willing and 
able to provide us with money for prizes etc we would love 
to hear from you! Sponsors will be acknowledged on the 
programme and at the event. 
Please email katej@outram.school.nz, 
lyndab@outram.school.nz or emmap@outram.school.nz if 
you are able to help us or if you have any questions. 
Thank you 
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Y3/4 Outram Rippa Team 

 
Last Thursday we sent a Y3/4  & a Y5/6 Rippa Team into Logan Park to play in the Metro Rippa 
Tournament.  The above Y3/4 team won their section.  This was a great team effort.  They then went 
onto play in the Otago Regional tournament and found the competition a lot tougher but enjoyed 
their day.  We also took a Y7/8 team into the Regional Tournament.  They also faced very tough 
competition from Queenstown, Alexandra & Balclutha coming away with a win and 2 losses but 
everyone played well and enjoyed the experience. 
 
 
 
 
 

School Stream Update  

We are looking forward to the new School Stream update being released on the Apple and 
Google Play Store next week. 

Please check that you update the app when itôs released. You can even set your phoneôs app 
updates to automatic. Here are the instructions for the Apple App Store 
(https://goo.gl/mvC9as) and the Google Play Store (https://goo.gl/XCgkL1). 

To get the most out of the app features we do recommend creating an account so you 
can easily manage the content the school sends through.  

To create an account, go to the side menu via the top-left corner and click on "Log-in". This is 
a quick and easy process that will require your first and last name, and a mobile number, 
email, or Facebook account authorisation. 

Once you have created your account, you will be able to access all of the new app features 
which will be highlighted in the welcome video. 
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A very cute cross country story by Ruby ς Room 2 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
        

 

Snow Days (And Other Weather Events) 
(Please keep somewhere safe) 

 

From August 2018, Outram School will make their own decision for late starts and closures due to 
snow and other weather events. We will no longer follow the decision made for Dunedin Schools. 
The decision for Outram School will be communicated through School Stream and the Outram School 
website. We will not use radio to advise of late starts and closure. If you are not able to access School 
Stream, please have an arrangement with another family to contact you for important 
announcements such as closure. 
Announcement 1: άhǳǘǊŀƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŎƭƻǎŜŘΦέ 

- a message will be sent through School Stream 

- a message / notice on our website 

Announcement 2: άhǳǘǊŀƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ƻǇŜƴ ŀǘ млΦлл ŀƳΦέ 
- a message will be sent through School Stream 

- a message / notice on our website 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭƻǿǎΧ 
- time to check on snow conditions in and around Outram 

- time to check on staff to see if they can travel safely 

- time to liaise with Otago Road Services 

If conditions deteriorate, or are considered unsafe, the 10.00 am opening announcement may be 
followed by a closure announcement.  
Over-riding advice: Our school catchment covers a wide area ς you are the best judge of the 
conditions at your place. The safety of travel for you and your family over-rides all decisions made by 
the school. If you cannot get out or judge that it is unsafe to travel please stay put and let us know (if 
possible) that your child will be absent. 

 
Here are a couple of photoΩs of the Cross Country and there others scattered 
throughout the newsletter. 

            

 
 
 
 


